

Oct 20, 2025 | [PQGSA Board Meeting 2025 Series](#)

Attendees

<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Alex G.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Catherine K.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Donella R.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Steve M.
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Anne B.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Chad T.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Eugene L.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Tim R.
<input type="checkbox"/> Aush C.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Chris L.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Kevin K.	
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Blake G.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Chris M.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Rick N.	
<input type="checkbox"/> Blake O.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Dan V.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Shawna R.	

Action Items

- Anne to follow up with PHM on possible PQ block for weekly pitching lessons
- Chad to send registration email from the league
- Eugene to send Peach Jar login to Donella
- Anne to create Peach Jar flyer
- **All board members – complete background checks by EOW, SafeSport by EOY**
- Donella to send summary for The Stand fundraiser
- Donella to reach out to contact about PQGSA mixer at Knotty Barrel (plan for January)
- Chris M. to remind 6U coach about process for putting away/locking up field equipment
- Donella/Chad to draft revised language for sponsorship tiers

Decisions

- Motion for sign for Black Mountain Road advertising. Motion: D. Rosete, Second: A. George.

2025-10-20 - PQGSA Meeting Agenda

1. **Establish Quorum @ 7:33 PM**
2. **Exec Board Updates**
3. **President's Report (Chad)**
 - a. Critical needs – **welcome Chris Merlo, 6U Coordinator!**
 - i. Pitching Clinics (feedback)
 1. Session – 2 girls for each session, per Anne looked like it went well overall with good time for instruction. Per Chad we will plan clinics again for spring. Anne to follow up with PHM on possible PQ block for weekly pitching lessons.
 - ii. Spring registration
 1. Opened Oct 19th – Chad will be sending email from the league.
 2. Flyers to schools – Blake O. will have booth/table at Park Village, Alex working on Willow Grove, Chris M. will look into Deer Canyon, others are getting directed to Peach Jar.
 3. Peach Jar? – Per Eugene, we still have ~250 credits, it is usually about 20 credits per school. Eugene to send login info, Anne to create flyer.

4. Advertise to BMR rd? Motion to spend up to \$200 on sign for Black Mountain Road advertising. Motion: D. Rosete, Second: A. George
 5. Evaluations/select tryouts (Sunday Jan 4 or Saturday Jan 10?) – Board aligned on Jan 4, winter select tryouts typically follow after.
- iii. USA softball registration (Eugene update)
 1. Attended by Eugene and Christina T – Still a work in progress, trying to build new website but experiencing technical challenges. No way of confirming if all volunteers are background checked/SafeSport. **For board members – complete background check by EOW, SafeSport by EOY.**
4. **VP Report (Donella)** – Send summary for The Stand dine out. Need solid process around pitching machine sign up. Suggestion to purchase a dedicated container and chain to fence on 7 or 8 to house machine. Plan to vote at next meeting and look to buy a container during Black Friday sales.
5. **Player Agent (Alex)**
 - a. N/A
6. **Secretary (Shawna)**
 - a. N/A
7. **Treasurer Report (Kevin)**
 - a. Coordinators to work with coaches to gather game info and send to Kevin second half season umpire dues – Spreadsheet that Blake O. made is working well for those utilizing it.
 - b. Field 5 bases left out and field equipment was left open from Sunday. Chris M. to remind 6U coach.
8. **PQ Tournament (TBD)**
 - a. Need to identify members by EOY
9. **All-Stars (TBD)**
10. **Fields (Aush)**
 - a. Field Day for 2026? – Chad would like 1-2 field days and possibly have a rotating schedule for spring. Steve meeting with city this week. Have coaches water fields regularly and start doing Friday night field prep crew. Map out what is needed to water regularly, turn a valve and water all the infields, Eugene/Blake G. looking into how we can make it super easy, and then would discuss with city. Water pressure, may also be an issue – Steve to discuss at meeting with the city. Chad will ensure we have a field prep clinic for spring.

- b. Dan to buy clay – 6 bags are in field 7 shed. Dan plans to do field 7 mound.

11. Equipment (Blake)

12. Sponsorships (Rick)

- a. Sponsorship Tier Levels? (vote) – Rick looked into other leagues and we are about in the middle range. Alex suggested bringing back logos on jerseys and tagging sponsors in social media posts. Sponsors are spring to spring. Donella brought up sponsorship tiers on website to review language. Donella/Chad to draft revised language for tiers and bring back for discussion/vote.

13. Uniforms (Chris)

14. Social Media / League Book Updates (Anne)

- a. Registration posted

15. Trophies (Alex)

- a. Arrived? – Trophies have been distributed.

16. Division Coordinator Updates (6U-Chris, 8U-Blake, 10U-Tim, 12U-Catherine)

- a. Chris Merlo new 6U coordinator

17. UIC Updates (Steve) – Issues with junior umpires. Steve will follow up with Jordan about umpiring for spring.

18. Webmaster/Registration (Eugene)

19. Action Items / Discussions / Decisions

20. Strategic / Future Planning – Continued discussion on potential mergers. Request for all to continue to give it some thought.

21. New Business

22. Round Table

23. Adjournment @ 8:47 PM